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May 12, 2021 
 
 
Joel Bolduc 
Albert Frei & Sons, Inc. 
35715 Hwy 40, Building B, Suite 120 
Evergreen, CO 80439 
 
Re: Albert Frei & Sons, Inc.; Walstrum Quarry; File No. M-1983-033; Determination of 112 

Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Application as “Complex” 
 
Mr. Bolduc, 
  
On May 11, 2021, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received the 112 
Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Amendment Application (AM-09) for the Walstrum Quarry.   
 
The Division determinated the amendment application is classified as “complex” and may require 
involvement of additional professional staff or outside professional or agency expertise, therefore it is 
beyond what the Division considers to be a typical application review process.  The Division is extending the 
decision due date by an additional sixty (60) days pursuant to Rule 1.4.1(7).  
 
The decision date for the amendment application with the ”complex” extension is Friday, October 8, 2021, 
unless an extension of the deadline is requested by the Operator. 
 
The Division is reviewing the technical aspects of the amendment application to determine whether it is 
adequate to meet the requirements of the Act.  The Division will contact you if additional information is 
needed. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at peter.hays@state.co.us or (303) 866-3567 Ext. 8124. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Peter S. Hays 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
 
Ec:   Jared Ebert; Division of Reclamation, Mining & Safety 
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